
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 

JUNE 2025  

FROM THE PRES-  
 June has arrived and a big thanks 
go out to our new club sponsors 
Saline Chevrolet and Taylor 
Chevrolet. If you haven’t heard 
that yet, now you know. Both 
dealerships are under the same 
ownership, and we are blessed to 
have them. This did not happen 

overnight, and I wish to thank all 
who helped make this happen. So 
now what happens? Well, we have 
the obligation to support our 
sponsors whenever possible. This 
means when we need that new 
Chevrolet we go there. When they 
need a hand with a car show, we 
assist. And when we give grants to 
our charities, we give our 
sponsors the opportunity to do so 
at their showrooms. All this seems 

normal except for the check 
presentations that we have become 
used to doing at the charity. And 
that doesn’t have to stop. We can 
do both, might be something of an 
inconvenience for us at times, but 
I believe worthy of it. You will 
remember that all our check 
presentations happened at Lou 
LaRiche when they were our sponsor 
and kind of got lost when Champion 
took on the role.  Never forget 

that without a premier sponsor we 
lose out on the opportunity to 
grant those funds. And that is a 
lot of money that they give, and 
we get to grant. I consider it our 
responsibility to honor their gift 
by doing so. So, let’s team up and 
give them a big “Thank You” when 
we get to visit them with that 
first presentation. 

 
  We are just over a month away 
from Superfest and things are 
looking OK. I should remind you 
that we all should have registered 
by now. If you haven’t, please do 
so ASAP. Oh yea, those pesky sign-
up emails will be coming out 
shorty so save some time for us. 
Last minute stuff is being handled 
and looks to be a great time for 

all. 
  In the meantime, Don has a huge 
list of stuff for you to bring 
your Camaro to. From local to long 
distance, come join us as we enjoy 
all things summer. Camaro season 
is here! 
    Snook OUT! 
 

 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
 Vicki Angelosanto  Joan Turon 
 Louis H LaRiche    John Hancock 
 Mark Harpootlian   Bill Koski 
 Raleigh Ormerod 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 
 
 
 

  



EMCC MEETING 

Your next EMCC meeting will be on   
MONDAY, JUNE 16 and will be at 
Chris & Sally West’s house in 
South Lyon. You MUST email, call, 
or text Sally at 586-904-4029 
sallyawest@aol.com  to RSVP and 
get their address/directions! Food 
to be served is subs, pasta salad, 
potato salad, fruit, chips, 
dessert and refreshments. Bring a 
chair!! You MUST email, call or 
text by June 11th!! Meet for 
dinner at 6pm EMCC meeting at 7pm-
ish. We hope to see you there!  
 

EMCC CHARITY FUND  
The “Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
Community Fund” is open to your 
donations. DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! 
And it is tax deductible! We are 
setup through the Canton Community 
Foundation. Use their website to 
donate- www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select  The Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund in the pull-down menu of 
where you want your donation to 
go. Here is another link....   
https://localimpactalliance.org/fu
nds/canton/donor-advised-
funds/the-lariche-family-eastern-
michigan-caramo-club  
Many THANKS to our supporters for 
allowing us to give so much back 
to our community. We are always 
trying to give where it does the 

most. I’m so very proud of our 
group and what we do.  Thanks, 
Sally West, EMCC Philanthropic 
Chair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC CHARITY GIVING  
The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
has done it again, TWICE!!... 
great charity donations to great 
local groups. The Eastern Michigan 
Camaro Club stopped by Golf View 
Park in Plymouth to drop off a 
check for $1250 for the group, 
Creating Habitats for Pollinators. 
They along with a group of 
volunteers from Ford were 
preparing various areas in the 
park for mass seeding of 

wildflowers. These wildflowers 
will support the pollinator 
population of bees and butterflies 
so that they can do what they do 
to support our food chain. Mother 
nature cooperated as well, and the 
sun even peeked out for our check 
presentation. Thanks also to our 
new 2025 major sponsor Taylor 
Chevrolet/Saline Chevrolet for 
their recent donation and 
partnership. 

 
  The second presentation went to 
Blessings in a Backpack-South Lyon 

at their annual golf outing 
fundraiser at Tanglewood Golf 
Course. EMCC stopped by to donate 
$2500 to support their worthy 
cause. Blessings in a Backpack 
feeds children in need that attend  
South Lyon schools by sending food 
home for the kids on weekends and 
during the summer. They supplement 
the free breakfast/lunch program 
within the schools so that no 
child is hungry. Thank-you for 

what you do for the kids! 
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CAMARO SUPERFEST 2025 
July 11-12-13, 2025 

Multi-Lakes Conservation Club 
Commerce Township, Michigan, USA! 

REGISTRATION IS OPEN!! 
The CSF schedule is –  
FRIDAY, JULY 11 – Cruise/Rally in  
  the afternoon; Multi-Lakes car  

  show in the evening 
SATURDAY, JULY 12 – Show & Shine,  
  vendors, judging. Sinner and  
  cruise winners Saturday night 
SUNDAY, JULY 13 – show & Shine,  
  judging winners announced 
Shirt sales have started with 
registration and we will have four 
color choices this year as well as 
the possibility of different swag.  
EMCC will be doing Ice Cream 
sales! Soon, it will be time to 

sign-up on the volunteer sheets, 
so that the required jobs are 
covered for the weekend. All the 
jobs are EASY and are learned in a 
few minutes.  
   If you have any ideas, please 
contact an EMCC Board member.  
CSF 2025 is only 1 month away!! 
 

CSF JOBS 
Here is the list of CSF jobs and 

what each entails. NONE of these 
jobs is hard!! A few minutes of 
“on the job” training and you will 
be a pro!! Please help out where 
and when you can... many hands 
make little work!! Watch your 
emails for a link to a special web 
page to sign-up for these jobs for 
CSF!!  

Let’s look at the jobs and their 
duties- what each entails- 

 REGISTRATION- is where car owners 
come to enter their cars. This is 
at HQ hotel on Friday, moves to 
Multi-Lakes for Saturday/Sunday. 
Paperwork job & answer questions.  
 MAIN GATE- is where people come 
in to view our event. We need to 
keep track of numbers, spectators 
are FREE, but we are requesting 
donations for our charity – 
whatever they wish to give!  
 VENDOR SET-UP- This is on Friday 
afternoon at Multi-Lakes, to 
assist various vendors in getting 
the right spots they need. Also 
make sure the port-a-potties are 
in place. This would be a club 
member (or 2)  
 EVENT HQ- this is big on 
answering questions, selling event 
t-shirts  
 SECURITY- everyone is on security 
detail at all times! Security is 
making sure that someone is not 

doing something stupid and causing 
problems for others. 
 MISCELANIOUS- This is kinda 
another “everyone” job... where we 
need to keep an eye on trash cans, 
etc.... 
   We think that covers everything 
we can think of concerning jobs. 
See, nothing so awful hard about 
any of it. PLEASE volunteer!! 
Without YOU, the EMCC membership, 
this event is not possible. We can 

plan all year long, but when it 
comes right down to it, it is YOU 
the membership that makes the 
event happen. THANKS!!! 
  WE NEED YOU!!! WE WANT YOU!!! 
This is our biggest event of the 
year & we have a great reputation 
of having the BEST organized event 
in the USA! We need to continue to 
work on keeping that reputation 
and improving on it where ever and 
whenever possible. PLEASE help us 

make CSF 2023 another great event 
and our best yet! 
  ONE MORE ITEM!!- As an EMCC 
member, if you haven’t registered 
for CSF yet, please do so ASAP!!! 
 
 
 
 



THE CORNER CAMARO 

This month’s Corner Camaro is EMCC 
member #486 Dave and Dawn Hlavaty 
and their 1968 Camaro conv. Here 
is their story - Our Camaro story 
begins in White Plains, New York, 
the original owner, GMC, 
Powertrain Division, took delivery 
of a 1968 base model, 327, Camaro, 
produced at the Norwood, Ohio 
Plant. This Camaro then went thru 
several owners and was completely 
restored in 1985-86 and ended up 

in Holden, MA, about 50 miles west 
of Boston. This Camaro ‘story’ 
requires a brief step back in time 
and has a connection to three 
families and four daughters thru 
Girl Scouts. Our daughters grew up 
and were members of a Girl Scout 
Troup, with the daughters of Kathy 
& Paul (Snook) Denski and Roxanne 
& Chuck England. Snook, mentioned 
one day, that we should get a 
Camaro and join EMCC for lots of 

fun with fellow members and 
driving a great classic car. To 
make a long story short with a lot 
of help from Snook, in 2011, we 
found our Camaro just outside of 
Boston. This numbers matching, 
1968 LeMans blue, base Camaro has 
a 327 ci engine, Powerglide auto 
transmission, power convertible 
top and deluxe Parchment white 
interior. Since owning this ’68 
Camaro, we have made a few small 

changes, such as the ‘bumble bee’ 
stripe around front end and 
converting from column shift to 
console shift. Dawn and I have 
taken our Camaro on many fun and 
memorable trips, to mention a few, 
Michigan’s upper peninsula, the 
Wisconsin Dells and the Tail of 
the Dragon.  Great Story Dave and 
Dawn! And a great Camaro in EMCC! 
Thanks for being an EMCC member!! 
  NEXT MONTH – member #80 Fred 
Weber and his 1972 Z-28! 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We had three new members this past 
month. Please welcome Jess 
Bussell, Marvin Copenhaver, and 
Michael Foster! 
EMCC Membership is currently 95.  
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 

EMCC BARN SHOW 

EMCC attended the Livonia Barn 
Show on Sunday, June 8th. We had 
15 EMCC member Camaros attend plus 
a few extra members – GREAT crowd! 
Those that attended brough some 
great food and snacks, so no one 
was hungry! The show was packed 
with over 720 vehicle attending. 
THANKS Nick for coordinating the 
pre-registration!  
 

EMCC EVENT NEWS 

While there are many events listed 
on the calendar, there are always 
a few that are considered “club” 
events, where we hope more members 
will try to attend those select 
events. Look for separate articles 
on some of these events. For other 
events, please contact DON, our 
Activities Director. For those 
events you are interested in, Don 
will keep track of those and who 
are interested and send out emails 

only to people for those events. 
 

EMCC MEETING REPORT 
We had another very good EMCC 
membership meeting Mama Mia’s in 
Livonia. Thanks Nick, for setting 
this up. We had 24 members 
attending and enjoying some good 
food and service. We had 9 
Camaro’s attend as well. The BIG 
news and discussion was about our 

NEW club sponsor – Taylor 
Chevrolet and Saline Chevrolet. 
Yes, two dealerships, as they are 
both owned by the same person. 
Those in attendance voted on the 
approval of the sponsor and we’re 
now good to go! The SLO-TOUR 
d’Michigan is all set for this 
October. Some local events were 
also briefly mentioned by Don. The 
next EMCC June meeting will be 
hosted by Chris & Sally West at 

their house. We hope to see you at 
the next EMCC meeting!  
 

 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
EMCC Official events..... 

JUNE 8 – Livonia Barn Show     see article 
JUNE 16 - EMCC meeting at Chris & Sally 
West’s home      dinner 6pm, mtg 7pm 
 

OTHER EVENTS-      
Saturday, June 7.. 8th Annual Kick  

  Off Summer Car Show   St Colette    
  17600 Newburgh, Livonia  9am-3pm 
Sunday, June 8.. 37th Annual Barn  
  Show    Wilson Barn 29350 West  
  Chicago, Livonia     9am-4pm 
June 9-13 Hot Rod Power Tour 2025  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
Saturday, June 14.. Tecumseh Cars  
  & Coffee  Musgrove + Company  
  135 E Chicago Blvd, Tecumseh 
  7:30am-10:30am   
Saturday, June 14.. Jackson Road  
  Cruise  Tesla of Ann Arbor 3530   

  Jackson Rd, Ann Arbor  8am-5pm 
Saturday, June 14.. ECC Fathers  
  Day Special  15702 Technology Dr  
  Northville  9am - 12:30pm 
Sunday, June 15.. EyesOn Design  
  Car Show  Edsel & Eleanor Ford  
  House 1100 Lake Shore Road,  
  Grosse Pointe Shores 10am-4pm 
 

Monday, June 16.. Autos for Autism 
  Garden City Middle School 1851  
  Radcliff St, Garden City 4pm-9pm 
Sunday, June 22.. Spark Plugs Auto  
  Club Car Show Atchison Park,   
  New Hudson - Contact Chris West  
Sunday, June 22.. Feel the Thunder  
  Car & Air Show Diamondback Music  
  Hall 49345 I-94 S. Service Dr,  
  Belleville, MI  9am - 5pm 

Fri-Sat, June 27-29.. St. Ignace  
  Car Show – downtown St.Ignace    
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info 
Saturday, June 28.. Fort Street  
  Cruise  Southgate  8am - 10pm 
Sunday, June 29.. Livonia Spree  
  car show  Eddie Edgar Ice Arena  
  33841 Lyndon, Livonia 9am - 3pm 
 
FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
July ??.. EMCC meeting  
JULY 11-13.. CAMARO SUPERFEST 
Aug 22-23.. WMCC-Berger GM Show 
Sept 5-6.. NEOCC Fall Classic 
Sept 17-19.. EMCC Slo-Ride Cruise 
 
FOR MORE CAR SHOWS AND EVENT 
LISTINGS, please go to the 
Cruis’in Media website -  
https://cruisnmedia.com/events-
calendar/    
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Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski 
 734-718-2940   emccpres@gmail.com 
V Pres.- Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Jen Sievert 
 734-945-2516  emcctreas@gmail.com 
Secretary – Sharon Harpootlian 
 248-880-5825   emccsecr@gmail.com 
Member@Large – Chris West 
 248-321-5430  emccmatlg@gmail.com  
 

   OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
EMCC Charities - Sally West  

 586-904-4029   sallyawest@aol.com   

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Newsletter- Barry Hensel  
 734-649-3056 Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Websites-   
Social Media - Bill Linton 
 703-963-2656      bill@lintons.us 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-

502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 

is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 
purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members, 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are held once a month and are at 
various dates, locations and 
times. Meeting information is in 
our monthly newsletter and 
website.  
Dues are $20 per year per person! 

If joining after Oct 1, you will 
be good through the following 
year. Membership renewals are also 
$20 per year per person. 
Membership and dues are renewed 
every January.   
Club web site-  www.emcamaro.com  
Club Address- 6659 Schaefer Rd - 
Suite 1199   Dearborn, MI 48126 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 
  DAD JOKES: 1) I turned down a 
job where I'd be paid in 
vegetables; however, the celery 
was just unacceptable.   2) The 
people of Dubai don't like the 
Flintstones, but, the people of 
Abu Dhabi Do.   3) The oldest 
computer was owned by Adam and 
Eve. It was an Apple with very 
limited memory.  Just one 'byte' 
and everything crashed. 
  THE LAST WORD: A Japanese 
tourist hailed a taxi in downtown 
Delhi and asked to be taken to the 
Indira Gandhi airport. On the way, 
a car zoomed by and the tourist 
responded, 'Oh! Toyota, Made in 
Japan! Very fast!' Not too long 
afterward, another car flew by the 
taxi. 'Oh! Nissan, Made in Japan! 
Very fast!' Then yet another car 
zipped by, and the tourist said, 
'Oh! Mitsubishi, Made in Japan! 
Very fast!' The taxi driver, who 

was 100% Indian, was starting to 
get a little annoyed that the 
Japanese made cars were passing 
his taxi, when yet another car 
passed the taxi as they were 
turning into the airport. 'Oh! 
Honda, Made in Japan! Very fast!' 
The taxi driver stopped the car, 
pointed to the meter, and said, 
“That'll be 500 Rupees.'  '500 
Rupees?', the Japanese tourist 
said. 'It was a short ride! Why so 

much?' The Taxi driver smiled as 
he replied;  'Meter - Made in 
India. Very fast.' 
 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 
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EMCC ACTIVITIES 
Here is a look at some of the 
activities for this coming summer. 
EMCC attending events in BOLD-
ITALIC. We’re sure there will be 
even MORE as we gather information 
JULY  
- 11-13 EMCC CAMARO SUPERFEST –  
  (Friday - Sunday) @ Multi-Lakes  
  C.C., Commerce Twnshp 
- 25 Chelsea Classic Cruisers Car  
  Show -(Friday) downtown Chelsea  
- 26 Lake Street Motorfest -  

  (Saturday) in downtown South  
  Lyon Contact Chris West for info  
- 26-27 Grattan Raceway OTD –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
AUGUST  
- 3 Troy Traffic Jam Car Show –  
  (Sunday) @ Columbia Center, Troy  
- 4-5 Mid-Ohio Raceway OTD –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
- 9 Clawson Lions Club Car Show –  
  (Saturday) Main Street Clawson  
  Contact Chris West for info  

- 11 Ginos Dream Cruise Car Show – 
  (Monday) Ginos Restaurant, Keego  
  Harbor  
- 16 Woodward Dream Cruise –  
  (Saturday) - Contact Chris West  
  for info  
- 22-23 Berger Chevrolet 100th  
  Anniversary Celebration –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
- 24 Hines Drive Cruise - (Sunday)  
- 30-1 Grattan Raceway OTD –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  

SEPTEMBER  
- 6-7 NEOCC Fall Classic –  
  (Saturday) Summit Racing,  
  Tallmadge OH  
- 27-28 Grattan Raceway OTD –  
  Contact Don Jorgensen for info  
OCTOBER  
- 11 Great Pumpkin Classic Car  
  Show - (Saturday) @ Livingston  
  County Airport  
- 24-26  EMCC Slow Ride Tour 
  Contact Paul for info 
NOVEMBER  
- 21-23 MCACN -(Fri-Sun) Stephens  
  Convention Center, Rosemont IL  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEEKLY CRUISE-INS  
Monday- 
Memories in Motion Cruise Nights   
  Olympic Coney Island  
  7011 Wayne Rd, Westland 5pm-10pm   
Tuesday- 
Toys for Tots Car Show– 4:30pm-8pm 
  Emerald Square in Taylor 
Wednesday- 
Roam’n Chariots Cruise Night   
  JustStorage Parking lot    
  13333 Eureka, Southgate 4pm-8pm  
Hell On Wheels Classic Car Nights 
  VFW 6695 1426 S. Mill St,  

  Plymouth, MI      4pm - 9pm   
Thursday- 
Big Boy of Troy’s Cruise Nights 
  W. Maple Rd, Troy, MI 5pm-7:30pm   
Friday- 
Strykers Bar Cruise Night 
  38301 Ford Rd, Westland 4pm-8pm   
Saturday- 
Pasteiners Cars & Coffee  8am-10am   
  on Woodward, Birmingham, MI 
Oval Auto Cruise Nights   6pm-10pm 
  Big Boy of Livonia  6 Mile Rd  

SE MI Hot Rodder Gang Cruise Night  
  4pm-8pm  Leon’s Dining Telegraph 
  Rd in Taylor 
Sunday-  
Bakers of Milford - every Sunday  
  beginning May 4th  11am-7pm 
 
Monthly Shows  
Lake St Cruise - 4th Wednesday, 
May thru September - Contact Chris 
West for info 
 

 
 



 
 

EMCC WEARABLES 

Many members have asked about EMCC 
shirts, hats, jackets. We don’t 
have a supplier of these items. 
SO, we suggest you buy what you 
want/need at any store you wish. 
Then bring those items to the next 
EMCC meeting. We’ll then send it 
all to our embroiderer to get them 

customized with the EMCC logo on 
it. We can probably get your name 
stitched on too. The EMCC logo is 
$12-15 to be put on. Your name is 
$3-5 to be stitched. Logo goes on 
left chest, names on right.  
 

 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 
EMCC members/friends. Email items 

to Barry – barry76Lt@wowway.com  
  FOR SALE - 94 Camaro Z28 Auto;    
350 V8; Pwr windows; Locks;  
Gray/black interior; No accidents;  
Very clean interior; Never driven 
in winter.  71,000 miles   $8,800   
Mike Siedlak  248-250-0360 
mikecorv2004@gmail.com  

 
   FOR SALE - new 4th gen rear 
spoiler (in primer) plus a 3 piece 
RS rear spoiler set painted in 
Sebring Silver in great shape with 
a couple small scuffs in paint. 
Asking $125 for spoiler and $150 

for RS 3 piece set or $250 for 
all. Paul Trickett 586-556-3338 or 
Marlin1893@yahoo.com  

 

EMCC PICTURES 

EMCC at our May meeting -  

 
 
At the Lingenfelter Cars & Coffee- 
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7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 
 
 
 
 
 

EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, 
National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, Ecklers All-Gen Camaro 
Parts,  Corrigan Oil Co., Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales, SLP – Street Legal Perf, Detroit HotRod, Omnex 
Accounting, American Muscle, Ric & Rocky’s Auto Care; NBD Benefits Insurance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association 

 


